BELL TOWER COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING:  MINUTES
TUESDAY 31 AUGUST 2021
Attendees
Jonathan Dart (chair)
Richard Chandler
David Neale
Julia Wink
Apologies: Pat Short, Barbara Kendall, Sandie Gill, Tony Newell
Minutes:  Minutes of the committee meeting on 27 July 2021 were accepted.
Matters arising: none.
September street party
Confirmed for Saturday 4 September 1pm. The road closure application has been approved.
Andy from the Moderation has confirmed that they will be providing food but they no longer have the portable barbecue so may have to make a different arrangement for cooking.
Other activities: Ceilidh band (David has asked them, confirmed), quiz (Richard), possible DJ (Richard to contact), Splat the Rat (David will get this). Tony is making arrangements with New Hope and Greyfriars (Abi Ord) about children’s activities, loan of a PA and face painting. Flyer delivered. There will be a report on the street party in September’s newsletter, which will be published later than usual.
Reading Festival feedback
The wind direction made it generally quiet this year. Less traffic because the taxis now have no through route. However, they are still cutting through the area, entering at Swansea Road and exiting at the end of Randolph Road. Streets near Caversham Road have also become more popular for drop-off and pick-up. Some smoke from the festival site.
Former postal sorting office development
We have been invited to a meeting with the developer along with CADRA, date to be confirmed. David will put an item in the newsletter asking for feedback in advance.
Council matters
Nothing new.
Heritage walks
David will run the Heritage Open Days walks again, 17 and 18 September at 11.00am with a maximum of 10 participants – these are now advertised on the Bell Tower website and the HODs website. So far these are about half full.
Local history projects
No further news on LASCs or local listings.
David has conducted 4 interviews for the local history documentary – will need more interviews to get enough material to complete the documentary.
RNN
Nothing to report.
Finance: no report.
Local businesses
Still a bit early to invite Flavour of Mauritius to join the discount scheme. Barbara is contacting the Crowne Plaza to reconfirm their discount, Richard will contact others (current list is Richfields, Reading Drive-In, Refresh Health). River Spice may be interested in engaging with us again.
Neighbourhood News
Jonathan has sent the farewell to Joy/interview article to David. There will also be a street party report, and publication will be later than usual to accommodate this. Possible adverts from Richfields and River Spice – David will visit and ask if they are interested.
AOB
RBC has written to Cardiff Road residents stating that it will no longer be pursuing its case against the train companies concerning noise and pollution from the depot. The situation is now much quieter as there are few diesels left at the depot. Initial feedback is that residents seem to be accepting the situation but with concerns that perhaps stronger assurances are needed that noise will be kept at acceptable levels in the long term.
Next meeting: Provisionally Tuesday 28 September, details to be confirmed.
